Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: June 16, 2015, 4:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.
PLACE: Beauty and More parking lot, 925 15th Street East, Bradenton, Florida
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is designing improvements for the Martin Luther King Jr. Avenue (9th Avenue East) and 15th Street East intersection. The primary purpose of this project is to improve traffic flow and provide safe pedestrian access along both corridors. FDOT will consider two designs. One design includes new left turn lanes on Martin Luther King Jr. Avenue onto 15th Street East. The other design considers a roundabout at this intersection. Both options require right-of-way acquisition.
FDOT will hold this meeting to give interested people the opportunity to review displays and talk one-on-one with staff. For motorists on the go they can drive by the tent and receive project information without leaving their car.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Justin Reck, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation at (863)519-2502 or justin.reck@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jamie Schley, District One Title VI Coordinator, at (863)519-2573 or jamie.schley@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Justin Reck, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation at (863)519-2502 or justin.reck@dot.state.fl.us.
